The Kubatana Project (ZW) was founded and established in March 2001 by two Zimbabwean women, Bev Clark and Brenda Burrell. They still run the organisation, but are now helped by a part-time administrative assistant and freelancer writers. During recent years, Zimbabwe has been increasingly recognised as a country where free expression and human rights are at risk. During most of President Robert Mugabe’s rule in Zimbabwe, freedom of the press was imperfect, but better than in most African nations. However, that began to change when the independent press started to challenge President Mugabe. The government, threatened by loss of power, responded by cracking down on the press. A month before the elections in March 2005, the government enacted the Access to Information and Protection of Privacy Act that imposes heavy fines and jail terms of up to two years for “abuse of journalistic privilege”, including the publication of “falsehoods”, or statements that the Government deems to be untrue. The Kubatana Project’s website, Kubatana.net, provides a web presence to 230 civil and community based organisations of Zimbabwe.

